
PARKLANDS BULLETIN
        11th - 15th Dec 2023

Week 1
Principal's Message

Dear parents and carers,

This week we have certainly been getting into the Christmas spirit - the school Christmas tree is up in 
the hall, the Elf on the Shelf House competition has started, the House assemblies this week have 
involved a range of festive fun, and tonight is the Year 7 Christmas Disco! It is also Christmas Jumper 
today, in aid of Save The Children, and both staff and students are proudly wearing their Christmas 
Jumpers. 

On Tuesday of this week our Librarian, Mr Johnston, took 32 Year 7 pupils to Blackpool Tower to meet 
the author Frank Cottrel Boyce, and listen to him talking about his latest book, the process of writing a 
novel, and what the life of an author is really like. On Wednesday a group of our Dance students went 
to Manchester Palace Theatre to see the musical Hamilton. All of the students involved in both trips had 
a marvellous time, and were excellent ambassadors for Parklands.

Year 11 Mock exams for Art and Photography have taken place this week, and the mock exams begin 
in earnest on Monday. Hopefully our Year 11s have been revising and are ready to show us what they 
can do next week. 

Regards,

Mrs. Batson
Principal



Whole School Messages

Assembly - On Monday 11th December, I will be leading an assembly on ‘Grief’ and students will be 
covering this topic in Secure with their form tutors. We understand that this is a difficult topic for all of 
us, however it is so important that we talk about how we deal with grief and how we can be there for 
each other as a school community. 
I would appreciate it if you could have a conversation with your child/children about the content we are 
planning to cover and support us with this very personal and significant topic. 

The House Achievement Leaders and our school counsellor  will be available for any students who 
should need it on Monday afternoon. 

Thank you, 

Mrs Haslam 

(Year 7) Weekly discussion questions from the RS Department.
Current Unit - Ultimate Questions  
Enquiry Question - Is it possible to find answers to ultimate questions?

1. Explain the Christian creation story
2. Explain the Hindu creation story 
3. Give 2 main differences between the Hindu and creation story
4. Can you think of any similarities between the Hindu and Christian creation story? 

(Year 8) Weekly discussion questions from the RS Department.
Current Unit - Prejudice and Discrimination 
Enquiry Question - Why do people discriminate?

1. Can you give any examples of sexism? 
2. What roles did men and women have in Victorian families?
3. Why is the right to vote considered to be so important?
4. What does the term ‘suffrage’ mean?

(Year 9) Weekly discussion questions from the RS Department.
Current Unit - Human Rights and Social Justice 
Enquiry Question - Do we still need human rights today?

1. What does the term human trafficking mean?
2. How do human traffickers exploit their victims?
3. Why would Sikhs believe that human trafficking is wrong?
4. What can the government do to help victims of human trafficking?
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YEAR 10 - Advance notice. We will be holding a Year 10 Key Stage 4 Information Evening on 
Tuesday 9th January 2024, the first week as we return after Christmas. The following day Year 10 will 
receive their first tracker reports giving updates on the grades they are working at in all their subjects. 
This is timed so that pupils will have completed a full term in all their subjects and we will have a better 
indication of their efforts and progress.
The evening will provide parents and carers with information about our GCSE and BTEC course 
structures, our expectations and support on offer, plus next step career advice and guidance. Further 
details to follow next week.

YEAR 11 MOCK EXAMS - Timetable for next week - Students must ensure that they bring exam 
equipment into school for mock exams, including calculators if needed.

Lost Property - The site team are holding quite a few misc items at the moment, including jewellery, 
watches, airpods, glasses and keys. Could you please encourage your children to pop along to the 
site office if they think any of these items could be theirs. 
Clothing items are also being held in the site office, again waiting for collection. These will also be put 
out on tables on the concourse w/c 18th Dec.
Any unclaimed items will be held until the middle of January then donated to a local charity.

https://files.schudio.com/parklandshighschool/files/AAA/YEAR_11_Mock_Exam_timetable_Dec_2023_-_Timetable.pdf
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Perfect 3s

Excellent Behaviour for Learning goes hand in hand with achievement.  It is an excellent indicator of 
how your child is performing in lessons.  Who’s had the Perfect 3 since we’ve been back?

Year 7: 90 pupils to date
Year 8: 60 pupils to date
Year 9: 58 pupils to date
Year 10: 56 students to date
Year 11: 75 students to date
All: 339 students

Please congratulate your child if they have the Perfect 3.  All BfL scores can be seen in the 
Edulink app.

Students, please click the link to see what clubs, trips and activities are happening in school
Parklands Bulletin

Weekly Learning Support Board - please click here

How many had the perfect 3 in the previous 
week?

Year 7: 173 pupils
Year 8: 134 pupils
Year 9: 132 pupils

Year 10: 143 students
Year 11: 159 students

All: 741 students

How many pupils have a BfL score of 2.99 - 
3?

Year 7: 164 pupils
Year 8: 120 pupils
Year 9: 117 pupils

Year 10: 100 students
Year 11: 122 students

All:  623 students

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/e/2PACX-1vRNcPQ9Uf3S72S-RahELuO0CKiM6CzV71nJzqOj0LcY4W2mTjGIfL_JOMoUPq9pEKI02V9COxI5aSfB/pub?start=false&loop=false&delayms=3000
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1ix0OK3-OL8UIXtT3QH7ElPrFSTIfAump55VqpNblpJM/edit#slide=id.g7711429be5_0_0
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Hey everyone, 

Hope you’re all in the Christmas spirit! This week we have been festive 
with Christmas themed house assemblies (Europe's was fantastic), 
Christmas jumper day and more! 

For some year 11s, mock exams have already begun, and the main 
bulk of them will commence next week. Revision is so important for 
academic success but don’t overwork  yourself! Although 
self-determination is key, breaks are absolutely needed in this stressful 
period.

Soon, the new Head Pupils will be taking over this bulletin page, so on 
behalf of me (Seb), Lucas, Grace and Ebony, it’s been such a pleasure 
to represent the school and be your 2022/23 Head pupils. This role has 
taught me so many things about myself, and I would absolutely 
recommend applying for this role to any younger students.

Thanks, Seb
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Update to Parklands stakeholders 30th November 2023

Dear parents, carers and students,

I am delighted to be able to give you an update following the formation of our trust - Aspirational Futures.  As I 

am quickly learning, the process of onboarding new schools into our trust is a very lengthy process due to the 

amount of legal work which must be completed.  However, we are hopefully still on track to be a trust of 5 

schools by Easter 2024.

Highfield Primary School and Balshaw Lane Primary School

These are, with Parklands, the founding schools of our trust, and I have been having regular meetings with the 

headteachers, Mr Proctor from Highfield and Mrs Gregson from Balshaw Lane to discuss our plans regarding 

collaboration.  We had anticipated that both these schools would have converted to academies and joined our 

trust by November, but we are hopeful that, following a meeting with the Department for Education and the 

Local Authority earlier this week, conversion will take place on 1st February 2024.  

Walton le Dale High School

Many of you will remember Mrs Ardern, who worked with me for many years at Parklands.  Since Easter 2023 

Mrs Ardern has been the Acting Headteacher at Walton le Dale, working with her new team, myself and several 

other colleagues from Parklands on plans for their school improvement.  This is a very exciting time for the 

school and our trust, and we look forward to welcoming the Walton le Dale school community into the 

Aspirational Futures family around February next year as well.

Gillibrand Primary School

This is the 5th school to join our family of schools, with conversion due to take place on 1st March 2024.  

Unfortunately, the headteacher Mrs Clayton is currently unwell and is therefore unable to fulfil her own 

personal ambition of the school joining the trust, but we are committed to ensuring that her dream does not 

fail, so we have been working with the Acting Headteacher, Mrs Clark, and the Chair of Governors, on the 

process of academisation and joining us.

As Chief Executive of the trust, I am gradually getting used to my new role.  I enjoyed over 12 years working at 

Parklands, with 5 years as headteacher, but I have finally come to terms with handing the reins over to Mrs 

Batson who took up the post of Principal earlier this year.  I continue to be constantly amazed, delighted and 

inspired by the students and staff at Parklands, and my regular meetings with Mrs Batson give me peace of 

mind and security in the knowledge that the school continues to do all it can in the best interests of the pupils 

and the Parklands community.  Despite a successful Ofsted inspection and another year of great GCSE results, it 

is clear that everyone in the school is keen to do all they can to ensure the school continues to thrive, to 

develop the pupils into wonderful young adults, and provide a high quality, inclusive education.  There is 

certainly no sense of resting on one’s laurels! 

GCSE Presentation Evening took place last week, and while it was a joyous occasion, seeing our former year 11s 

and celebrating their successes with them, it was also a sad occasion for me 
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personally, as this was my final cohort of year 11 students.  When they joined Parklands in September 2018, 

little did we all know that a global pandemic was about to hit us!  The tumultuous journey we all went through 

ultimately led to a great set of exam results, and I am so proud that our school community - our Parklands - 

could produce such incredibly talented young people.  #proudtobeparklands

Kind regards,

Mr Mitchell

CEO
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Careers Day

Some of our Y10 students visited Wigan and Leigh College for a medical careers day. They met the 
interactive mannequins in the clinical ward that are programmed to cough or shout out when they are 
undergoing procedures to replicate real life responses. Students also checked their blood pressure 
before and after exercise and answered a lifestyle questionnaire.

Following a quick break, we moved to the 
science lab where Ben the tutor had the team 
dissecting hearts and lungs. Everyone had a 
great day and learned a lot about the 
cardiovascular and respiratory systems, as well 
as the vast range of careers in the health and 
social care sector.
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PE Update week beginning 20th November 

Another fantastic turnout for extra curricular clubs this week in the PE department including dance, 
cheerleading, dodgeball, netball, basketball and gymnastics. Auditions for the amazing annual school 
dance show were also held this week, good luck to everyone who auditioned. Another busy week for 
fixtures too!

Under 16s Basketball Lancashire Cup will play  against All Saints High school in Rawtenstall away 
on Friday. Good Luck!

The Gymnastics Team will be involved in a district competition after school on Friday involving a floor 
routine and a vault. Good luck to those involved! A massive thanks to Gemma Stokes from the Chorley 
SSP who ran this club for us. 

We’re so proud of the level of commitments shown by all of our pupils, well done! 

Under 13s Girls football Lancashire cup against Clitheroe Grammar. What a game! It ended 
with a 6-6 draw which meant penalties. After a nail biting performance Parklands won!! 
Congratulations and a big thanks to our Y10 student MH for professionally officiating the entire 
thing. 

Under 16s Basketball Lancashire Cup against Alder Grange High school in Rawtenstall away.  
The team showed great teamwork and determination and won 38-14. Well done!

Indoor Cricket U13 at Parklands. The 
team displayed some great skills in this 
competition and came in the district 
beating Bishop Rawsthorne in the semi 
final. A great innings from DM, well done. 
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Like sport and PE but looking for a club to join? Click Here

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/15YwiA6n-fKs3nz1n7ii9DvG3n_g2BZKV-CubCuVg7Og/edit?usp=sharing
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Parklands Trips 2024

Please find on link here the following slides all the trips with spaces 
available and running this year. 

Please note some trips may require payments ASAP to catch up. 

Please contact the member of staff on the slide for the specific trip 
for further details.

All the trips are dependant on good behaviour and attendance and 
pupils can be removed once on a trip for poor behaviour and 

attendance.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1pKTCHI35m2SaocyMjRGoOTKBZU_xUA27/view?usp=sharing
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ONLY OPEN TO YEARS 7,8 AND 9 

Pay £50 deposit now and you don’t need to make any more payments until September 2024 (Further 
payments can be made if you would prefer). A fantastic summer holiday experience! 
Letter available here.

https://docs.google.com/document/d/18XtXvdrY3yMVCVYLEJyzhSnwV2iB-e2xCbWZPyCF7hE/edit?usp=sharing
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Please click here for the weekly menu and additional information.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/19T4jRpDNWDI03JsT4QPZ97GA_jKEM47X/view?usp=sharing
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Payment for the Derian Elf Army key chains can also be made on scopay. It is listed as “DERIAN ELF 
ARMY KEY CHAIN” Orders will be delivered to forms. Thank you for your support 💚
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